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“THE GATHERING OF THE SAINTS”

Over the past several days, I have been trying to describe in words the events which took place in Wollaston Church on February 19, 2005.  The Gathering of the Saints!  I have been trying to put to paper what my soul experienced and what numerous others have shared with me regarding that unique and significant day.  It has been a very difficult task.   I even delayed the release of this month’s newsletter because I did not know how to capture the right tone, inflection, or rhythm of what took place.   I was at a loss for words!  Can you believe that one!  

As I was sitting in a quiet place, all of sudden the Lord spoke to me, and guided me to this scripture.

 Finally, brethren, whatever things are true,

whatsoever things are honest, whatsoever things

are just, whatsoever things are pure, whatsoever

things are lovely, whatsoever things are of good

report; if there be any virtue, and if there be any

praise, think on these things.  (Phil. 4:9, KJV).
 The scriptures say it all.  We will think and reflect on these things

It was truly a true event.

It was truly a honest event.

It was truly a just event.

It was truly a pure event.

It was truly a lovely event.

It was a truly a good report.

It truly was praise unto the Lord!

Looking forward to the next “gathering of the saints”  at District Assembly!

 Praise HIS Name,

 Jossie

Reminder...

Clergy Retreat, April 5-6

Pastor’s Spouse’s Retreat, April 8-10

Save These Dates!

NMI Convention, May 25-26

District Assembly, May   26-28
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Nazarene Missions International 

April Emphasis:  
Mission  Education 

“Knowledge is key to involvement. With an understanding of the needs of the world and what the church is doing to meet those needs, we are more likely to commit to the support of missions through prayer, giving, communication, and going. Learning takes place in a variety of venues.” (Website) We trust your church family’s mission awareness has been advanced through the sharing of the Mission DVD Magazine sent each quarter, the reading books, mission studies and missionaries on deputation etc. That mission awareness in your church family advances the cause of Christ around the world. See page 88 in NE District Mission Handbook to calculate your Mission Education Requirements.
Looking ahead:

 …Remember your members and friends with a Memorial Roll and Distinguish Service Award this May.  Donations go to pay for Health Insurance for our missionaries.  Order online at www.nazarenemissions/giving/medicalplan/dsa.htm.

 …Clothing and Crisis Care Kits will be collected at the District NMI Convention in May. Please follow directions carefully in packing the clothing and CCK’s.

 Pray for...
 …the District Jesus Film Work and Witness team to Mexico, April 13-21, 2005.  For the safe delivery of the equipment and that souls will be touched by the Jesus Film presentations. Members will include Jim & Emily Hoover, Steve & Gerry Perry, David Bailey, Larry Wilson and Jim Ainsworth. 
 …God’s presence and guidance at the General Convention and General Assembly. 

 …District leaders as preparations are made for the New England District NYI, May 21, NMI Convention, May 25-26 and District Assembly, May 26-28, 2005.

 As of March 4, 2005 the following budget report from Kansas City and our district shows… 

· 73.39% paid on World Evangelism Fund. Congratulations to the 24 churches who have paid in full or overpaid.  Remember overpayment goes toward the opening of new fields.  The Award of Excellence is given for overpayment of WEF by $1000 or 3%.
· 67% paid on District Missions Expense Allocation
· 30% of our 90th Anniversary Offering Goal – “Books for Pastors, Tools for Ministry” has been reached.  22 churches have reported so far.
The Mission Specials’ report will appear in the April issue of the Missionary Messenger.
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Nazarene Youth International
NYI is looking forward to another exciting summer of camp ministry.  If you would like to be involved either in sponsoring students or being a part of a camp team through activities and counseling please let us know.  We are always in need of ministers who are willing to invest their lives in the youth and youth leaders of New England.  If you have any interest or know of someone who would make a great counselor please email me at lanejk@hotmail.com.
April 29-May 1 -- Regional Quiz Finals – (Lori Jeffrey - Lowell, MA)

May 21 -- NYI Convention - Wollaston, MA (Sharon Desrochers - 

Lowell, MA)

June 3-4 --  Give It Back to Camp Day – Windsor Hills Camp (Martha Wilson- Claremont, NH)

July 25-30 -- Senior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Fran Wright - ENC)

August 8-13 -- Junior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Brian Bollinger- Wollaston, MA)
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Sunday School Ministries

Caravan
Children’s Director Denise France reports that the New England District has sixteen registered Caravans this year. Please contact Denise at 431-684-4234 if you have a Caravan and have not registered or if you wish to start a Caravan.  Denise, who directs the Caravan in the Dalton Church, says; "The brand new Caravan material is better and even easier to use." It is designed to disciple children of the church and also be used as a Christian scouting type of outreach to non-church children.

Children’s Bible Quiz
Bible Quiz Director, Patsy Malas is coordinating the quiz teams from about a dozen churches on the District. She is doing a great job and is willing to help your church organize a team. 

 

Children who participate in Bible quizzing learn truths from the Greatest Book ever written. They receive a wonderful foundation on which to build the spiritual part of their lives. Contact Patsy at (617)770-10469 for information. You can help your children become solid, Bible believing Christians. 

 

Pastor Rick Smith to Lead Children’s Camp
Rick Smith, has been selected to lead our July 18-23, Children’s Camp at our Windsor Hills Camp and Retreat Center. Children, ages 8 to 12, or entering grades 3 to 6, are urged to register early, as space is limited this summer. Rick is recruiting committed Christian adults to volunteer as counselors and staff for the camp. New Hampshire law requires all volunteers to undergo a criminal records background check. Please telephone Rick, at 802-723-4824, to minister to our children as a volunteer. 

 

Veteran Registrar, Fern Woodruff, awaits your church, Sunday School and community children’s registration forms and deposits. Those who register by May 1, receive the discounted price of $225.00. Those who register by June 1, will pay $235.00—The cost rises to $245.00 for those who register by July 3. The cost then rises to $255.00. 

 

Children’s registration forms and volunteer’s applications have been sent to all district pastors and may also be printed directly from the Windsor Hills Web Site. www.whcamp.org.   Please telephone Fern Woodruff at 603-434-0207 for information. 

 

Adults Need Sunday School
 The small group atmosphere of Sunday School Bible study classes is just what adults in every phase of Christian, or pre-Christian maturity need. People need the Lord—but they also need friends—and they need to be taught how to understand the Bible in ways that are practical. 

 

How long has it been since you did a check-up on the effectiveness of your adult classes? Are they growing? Are they assimilating new people? Are they building strong church men/church women? Are your teachers receiving training? Our Nazarene Word Action study materials are the greatest. Order materials for your teachers and students today. 

 

Attendance Reports
 Every Pastor and Sunday School Superintendent is responsible to report Sunday School Attendance, Morning Worship attendance and Responsibility List/Enrollment to their Zone Chairmen early on the last Sunday afternoon of each month. 

 

Your Zone Chairman’s phone number and e-mail address is located on Pages 10 and 11, of the New England District Journal. Your early afternoon report will enable Statistician Dan Beckwith to do his job more quickly—He then will have more time for his secular job, for his work as a volunteer fireman, to minister in his local church and to participate in work and witness missions trips. Thank you! 

  

Windsor Hills Camp

Camp Forms are Online
Don't forget that May 1st is the first deadline for the cheapest rates for summer camps!  Forms were also mailed to every church.  If you need more forms, either download them from the camp website (www.whcamp.org) or call the camp office.  Pastors, remember to be recruiting counselors!  We are looking forward to seeing you this summer!

Windsor Hills Work Day

We have some special projects lined up for the Camp Work Day.  We need several framing carpenters, several finish carpenters, a few electricians, a few plumbers, lots of “go-for’s,” some folk who can sew, and a staff of cleaners.  The projects are as follows:

Move the outdoor showers of cabins 5 and 6 inside, add extra exit doors.

Install exhaust fans in cabins 4,5,6,9,10,11,12.

Make 10 new bunk beds.

Paint the interior of the cabins mentioned above.

Sew together two comforters to make one that fits our bed size.

Spring cleaning in the cabins.

If you are interested in the projects, please give us a call.  Some of the projects need an advance team to come see the actual work to be done so that planning can be accomplished. The bunk bed project probably is a two weekend project for a crew of about five.  

Reynolds Institute

Assessment Handbook 

The 2005 Assessment Handbook has been posted on the Reynolds  Institute website: www.reynoldsinstitute.org. 

Please remember that all applicants for a District Minister's License  must attend the Assessment weekend. The Handbook contains full  information about the dates and times as well as all the forms.    

If you have any questions please contact John White (978-453-1063 or  wjohnwhite@yahoo.com). 

Reynolds’ Board of Trustees Meeting

The Reynolds Institute Board of Trustees will be meeting on Tuesday, April 12th, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Lowell First Church.

New England District Calendar
MARCH - NMI Emphasis:  Easter Offering, 

World Mission Magazine & Prayer

17
District Advisory Board – Nashua

17-20
NYI Festival of Life – ENC

26-27
NYI Quiz Finals

26
District NMI Council – Lowell

27
Easter

APRIL
NMI Emphasis:   Mission Education & Prayer

1
District Ministerial Credentials & Studies Boards - Nashua

5-6
Clergy Retreat - WHC

7
NYI Council - Lowell

8-10
District Pastors’ Spouses’ Retreat – WHC

12
Reynolds Institute Board – Lowell

13
13
District Dept. Heads – Quincy

17
District Annual Meeting Sunday
28-1
Regional Teen Quiz Final

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

for David Wooster who needs a second heart transplant.
for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss.
for the Kauffman family in the loss of their mother.
for Eddie Frost and family in the loss of Eddie’s father in the U.K.
for Don and Pat Arey.
for the Harvey family in their loss.
for the ENC search for a new President and our students at ENC.

for our churches in N. Attleboro and Waltham

for all our public schools and students.

for all of our churches!

for our public officials both local and national.

for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!

We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

We praise HIM for HIS love.

We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: “Thy Will Be Done!”
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